
"We have a series of incidents in the country that are being felt mainly due to bad 

weather," an ANCP spokesperson told Lusa, adding that between 40 and 479 

cases were registered this Sunday from 12:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. . 

According to the ANPC, among the numerous situations of falling trees and 

floods, "the most affected district is Viana do Castelo, where 160 incidents 

occurred." 

On Saturday, Civil Protection strongly warned about the possibility of flooding in 

urban areas, particularly in the north and center of the country, and 

recommended reducing travel on New Year's Eve. Follow Us To Find Out More 

Calisto News 

 

According to the national commander of ANEPC, André Fernandez, the river 

basins with "greatest risk of urban flooding as well as flooding" are "the Minho, 

Lima, Cavado, Eau, Douro, Voga, Mondego and Tagus rivers." 

A source from the National Emergency and Civil Protection Authority (ANEPC) 

revealed this morning that a wall had collapsed in Cervera, but there were no 

fatalities. 

"It is possible that some properties have been damaged, but luckily nothing else. 

But they don't have hands to measure, no," said the source, contacting Lusa at 

the ANEPC headquarters, due to the difficulty of establishing direct contact with 

the District Command in Vienna. or Castle. 
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